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IN THE STATES OF THE ISLAND OF GUERNSEY 
ON THE 18TH DAY OF JUNE, 2020 

 
The States resolved as follows concerning Billet d’État No XI 

dated 4th May, 2020 
 
 

STATES’ TRADING SUPERVISORY BOARD 
P.2020/32 

 
GUERNSEY AIRPORT HOLD BAGGAGE SCREENING SYSTEM UPGRADE 

 
IV: After consideration of the Policy Letter entitled ‘Guernsey Airport Hold Baggage 
Screening System Upgrade’ of the States’ Trading Supervisory Board dated 2nd

 March, 2020: 
 

1. To note the requirement for the urgent project to upgrade the Hold Baggage 
Screening system in accordance with Short List Option 2 (as set out in Table 4) 
including installing two new baggage scanning machines, modifying the 
conveyors and carousel, and extending an area of the terminal building to 
accommodate the new hold baggage screening system, at a maximum cost of 
£12.0 million.  

  

2. To agree that the Hold Baggage Screening system project is formally included 
within the capital portfolio (2017-2021), to be funded from the Capital Reserve, 
with a contribution of £150,000 from the Ports Holding Account and: 

 
i. To approve the sum of a maximum of £665,000, charged to the capital vote 

for the Hold Baggage Screening system upgrade, to fund all necessary steps 
for the development of the design stage and proposals for the procurement 
of Short List Option 2, as set out in paragraph 6.2 of this Policy Letter;   

 
ii. To delegate authority to the Policy & Resources Committee to approve the 

Outline Business Case and;  
 

iii. To delegate authority to the Policy & Resources Committee to increase the 
capital vote for the Hold Baggage Screening system upgrade project, to a 
maximum of £12.0 million, subject to the Policy & Resources Committee’s 
approval of the Full Business Case. 

 
 
 
 

S M D ROSS 
STATES’GREFFIER 

 
 


